
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

The Baptism of the Lord - January 13, 2019 

The Baptism of the Lord 

...Heaven was opened and  

the Holy Spirit descended upon 

him in bodily form like a dove.   

And a voice came from heaven,  

“You are my beloved Son;  

with you I am well pleased.” 

Luke 3:21-22 
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We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Kathleen Reid 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 
 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Scripture Readings for January 20, 2019 

  +  Isaiah 62:1-5 

  +  1 Corinthians 12:4-11 

  +  John 2:1-11  

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
P/T Office Assistant 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 
Week of January 13th, 9AM Mass 

Mon.  Joseph Merone 

Tue.  Dorothy Garske 

Wed.   Catherine Holzmann 

Thu.  Ewa Sypytkowska (living) 

 

Saturday, January 19th, 5 PM Mass 

Ann Keena, Edith Leon 

 

Sunday, January 20th, 2nd Sun. in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM  People of the Parish 

9:30 AM  Lawrence Laub 

11:30 AM Victor Chersevani, Victor M.    

    Chersevani, Stephen Pino 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

   January 19th/20th 
  

   5:00 PM   Fr. Michael/Dcn. Ralph  

   8:00 AM  Fr. Michael/Dcn. Ralph 

   9:30 AM  Fr. Frank Eisele  

   11:30 AM  Fr. Frank  

  

Almighty and Eternal God,  

You are the everlasting health of those 

who believe in You... 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

 

 

 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish, their 

families and caregivers: 
 

 Charles Armstrong   Maria Conte  

 Maryann League   Paul Malley  

 

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed for 4 weeks in our prayers for the sick, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631-265-2200. 
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Farewell to Christmas 
by Father Michael 

   In case you think our music ministers have made a mistake in playing Christmas 
music this weekend, they have not.  While for most folks, Christmas seems long ago 
and far away, for the Church the celebration continues through this weekend, the 
Baptism of the Lord.  I’m sure they are already putting out Easter decorations in the 
stores.  
 
   At the 11:30 Mass we welcome back many of our families who celebrated a baptism 
in the past year.  This is an appropriate day to continue to celebrate the gift of life and 
how their parents have chosen to pass along the gift of faith to their children.  It is 
always a busy (and sometimes noisy) Mass, but one which abounds in life and 
energy. 
 
   We are happy to give away our poinsettias this weekend to those of you who have 
enough of a green thumb to keep them going well beyond Christmas.  I know there is 
a complicated formula for keeping them in darkness if you want them to bloom for 
next Christmas, and some folks are good at making this happen.  
 
   As I have shared with you in the past, I enjoy the many forms of wildlife that 
surround my house.  It seems the wildlife activity comes in waves, and right now is an 
active time.  There are two scruffy looking deer that are around my house, almost on 
a daily basis.  I have seen a fox a few times over the past few weeks.  I always 
thought that foxes have short legs.  This one has legs that are quite long.  And, his 
color is more of a light brown rather than a red.  I also saw a blue heron camping out 
at the side of my fish pond.  It is an enormous bird that looks like a holdover from 
prehistoric times.  I scared him away before he was able to scoop and fish out of the 
pond.  It is a great source of joy for me to see these critters of various sizes roaming 
about the property. 
 
   I’m having a tough time adjusting to the new recycling rules.  I keep forgetting that 
we can no longer just pile up all our recyclables on Wednesdays and have them 
magically disappear.  I will do my best to get on the new and improved schedule and 
be a good citizen.   
 
   I’ll conclude this Christmas season with a prayer that was on one of my Christmas 
cards.  It is a simple message, but one that speaks to the heart: 
   Dear Lord, help us listen like the shepherds . . . 
      Rejoice like the angels . . . 

Seek like the wise men . . . 
Believe like Mary and Joseph . . . 

  And live all year with the peace, joy, and love Christ came to give.  Amen   
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YOUTH NEWS! 

Hello everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new 

friends as you play fun games? If you made your Confirmation, then 

check out the wonderful opportunities the Youth Group has for 

you!  Here is a picture of us having fun at our January 6th Youth 

Night!  And, here are our upcoming events!   

 

 Sunday, 1/13 - The Youth Group will gather for a fun-filled 

Youth Night from 6 to 8PM in the atrium.  All are welcome! We will not be meeting 

the following weekend due to the holiday, so enjoy the holiday weekend! 

 

If you are thinking about joining us and you would like more information, then please do not 

hesitate to contact us at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the parish office.  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 
is hosting a Valentine Sweetheart Dance 

for all Level 1 through 5 Students and 
their designated sweetheart  

 Date:  Friday, February 8th 
Time:  7pm—9pm 

Place:  Parish of the Holy Cross Atrium 
Cost:  $10.00 per couple 

Best party attire suggested.   
Come join us for dancing, refreshments and fun!  There will also 

be a Photo Booth and a Candy Table. 
Please RSVP by  February 1st 

631-265-2200 ext. 11 or hcreled@optonline.net 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

Please Note:  Space is limited, so please call to register ASAP! 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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CARING FOR THE CAREGIVER 

TOO SOON TO THINK ABOUT LENT? 
While we know it is only January, the Pastoral Team has some exciting news about Lent to share with 

you.   

 

This Lent, in cooperation with St. Joseph’s Renewal Center, we will be offering the opportunity for 

parishioners to make a directed retreat - a five-week period of personal prayer, guided by a Spiritual 

Director, beginning the week of March 10.  During the retreat, each participant will pray with 

suggested Scripture passages at home, and meet with a director once a week, at a mutually agreed 

upon time, at Holy Cross.  Because there is planning and scheduling to be done, and some financial 

commitments to be made by Holy Cross, we need to know soon who would be interested in 

participating in this retreat.  No experience is required - just a commitment to prayer and a desire to 

deepen your relationship with God.  Make this Lent a little different - spend some special time with 

the God who loves you.  If you have any questions, please call Jude Pickel at extension 16. 

 

Please fill in the tear-off below and return it to the Parish Office by January 31: 

 

I would like to participate in the Lenten Directed Retreat:  (Please print) 

 

Name:  ___________________________ Phone:  _____________________ 

 

Email:  __________________________________ 

We, at Parish Outreach, are aware that there are many parishioners who may be serving as caregivers 

to elderly parents or special need family members. We would like to discern if the parish could be 

more present to them and their needs. 

 

As caregivers you often become aware of resources available for your family member - perhaps 

sharing this information would be a good way to assist each other.  In order to assess ways the parish 

may be of help in these situations, we invite you to complete the following questions.   

The completed form may be put in the collection basket or dropped off at the parish office. 

          

Do you have an interest in being part of a support group for Caregivers?  If yes, when would you be 

able to attend a group? Day______________  or Evening_____________ 
 

What other ways do you feel the parish can be of support to you?  ___________________________ 
 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Name:  ___________________________ Phone:  _____________________ 

 

Email:  __________________________________       
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CASH CALENDAR 

This year, the Parish of the Holy Cross shares its anniversary 
with Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day! 
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MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Saturday, January 12th      10 AM 

 WOMEN’S ENRICHMENT     Fr. Joe Room 
 

Sunday, January 13th       11:30 Mass 

 BAPTISM CELEBRATION     Wor. Ar., Atr. 

 YOUTH NIGHT        6-8PM Atrium  
 

Monday, January 14th           5 PM 

 SPECIAL NEEDS CLASSES     FJ, Atr., WA  
 LEVEL 2 CATECHIST MTG.    7PM Atrium  
 

Tuesday, January 15th        10 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 
 LEVEL 2 CATECHIST MTG.  1:30 PM Atrium 
 

Wednesday, January 16th        11:30AM-2:30PM 

 SENIORS           Atrium  
 

Thursday, January 17th      10 AM 

 SCRIPTURE STUDY       Fr. Joe Room 
 RCIA          7PM Conference Rm. 
 

Sunday, January 20th       1 PM 

 BAPTISMS          Worship Area 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

This weekend, at the offertory, we will 
also be collecting for our Renovations 
and Major Repairs fund.  
 
Next weekend we will 
also be collecting for 
our Regional Schools.  
An investment in our 
children is an 
investment in our 
future!  
 
Thank you for your support of these 
very important collections! 

Senior Group 
 

Our Holy Cross Senior Group is always 
looking for new members to join them 
for an afternoon of fun and socializing. 
You are invited to stop in on the first 
and third Wednesday of the month 
and meet some new friends. The 
meeting is held in the atrium of the 
church from 11:30am to 2:30pm.  Our 
next meeting is January 16th.  We 
hope to see you there! 

Hearing Devices 
 

For parishioners who have difficulty hearing, Holy 

Cross has individual devices which can amplify sound.  

They are simple to use and work for those who wear 

hearing aids and those who do not.  If you are interested 

in using one of these devices, please see the Sacristan 

or an Usher prior to Mass.  

Gluten Free Hosts 
 

For parishioners who have Celiac Disease or a gluten 

sensitivity, Holy Cross has gluten free hosts.  If you 

would like to receive a gluten free host during 

Communion, please inform the Sacristan prior to Mass. 

   Scripture Study 
 

Join us for Scripture Study on 

Thursday, January 17th, at 

10AM in the Father Joe Room! 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

REMINDERS 

Remember “Kevin Bacon” 
 

Don’t forget to feed “Kevin Bacon” your quarters when 

you come to Mass on Sundays! Your donation benefits 

Heifer International. 
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